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Village of Marvin - RIS - Rezoning Request 2.6.2025

From Sara Hymel <Sara.Hymel@ucps.k12.nc.us>
Date Thu 2/6/2025 9:58 AM
To ANGEL MARTIN <wags100@aol.com>
Cc Colon Moore <William.Moore@ucps.k12.nc.us>; Ashley Siddons <Ashley.Siddons@ucps.k12.nc.us>; Danny

McManus Jr <Danny.McManusJr@ucps.k12.nc.us>; Scott Spencer <scott.spencer@ucps.k12.nc.us>; Matt
Lasher <Matt.Lasher@ucps.k12.nc.us>; James Eversole <james.eversole@ucps.k12.nc.us>; Sarah May
<Sarah.May@ucps.k12.nc.us>; Jimmy Bention <Jimmy.Bention@ucps.k12.nc.us>

Good Morning,
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback associated with the multi-parcel, 06204004
and 06204530, rezoning request in review. Based on the provided information, the parcel(s) are currently
assigned to the below:
 

School Name Capacity
Elementary: Marvin Elementary 88.6%
Middle: Marvin Ridge Middle School 90.9%

High: Marvin Ridge High School 106.1%
 
 
Utilizing information collected and analyzed on the demography report prepared for Union County Public
Schools, the organization is currently tracking 771 vacant designed land (VDL) units within the assigned
cluster.
 
Per Union County Board of Education policy, Marvin Ridge High School is no longer accepting transfers
due to high enrollment. They are currently at or above design capacity. Additional residential construction
contributes to high enrollments, which in turn exacerbates problems such as:
 - Additional mobile classrooms
 - Inadequate capacity for food service and rest room facilities
 - Rationing of access to the Media Center
 - Insufficient parking and queuing space for parents to safely deliver or pick up their children
 - Inadequate planning/meeting space for additional staff.
 
The above referenced assigned schools should be considered the home schools. However, upon
identification and need, UCPS administration will conduct periodic evaluations to determine the current
and projected capacities of each school site. In the event that the identified schools require realignment,
UCPS administration could recommend a realignment of the subdivision to the Union County Board of
Education.
 
Sincerely,
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Sara Hymel
Director of Planning and Construction

Union County Public Schools
201 Venus Street Monroe, NC 28112
Telephone: 704-296-3160 - D (internal ext. 6766)
Cell Phone: 980-722-5762
Email: sara.hymel@ucps.k12.nc.us

www.ucps.k12.nc.us

All email correspondence to and from this address is subject to public review under the
NC Public Records Law. As a result, all messages may be monitored by and disclosed to
third parties. In compliance with federal law, Union County Public School System
administers all educational programs, employment activities, and admissions without
discrimination because of race, religion, national or ethnic origin, color, age, military
service, disability, or gender, except where exemption is appropriate and allowed by law
and provides equal access to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth groups.
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